
STALMINE-WITH-STAYNALL PARISH COUNCIL 

Update from the clerk 10th June 2025 
 
 
Stalmine Play Ground Area 

Playground inspections for May 2025 have shown no issues, apart from weeds present around the play area, which 
have been treated by Wyre.  
 
Photo ID Badges 
 
The ID badges have now been produced from Wyre, and have been collected.  
 
Memorial Project 
 
The memorial project has been given the green light from Wyre, but I may have to look into planning permission for 
the flag pole. I will ask the Lengths man to make a start on the ground work for the area, and over June purchase the 
benches.  
 
Woodland Survey 

The Woodland report has now been completed in May, and there are 8 trees that require Ivy to be severed from the 
tree by using a handsaw, 2 trees that require pruning and 2 trees that require felling due to decay, and one that is 
crowning over a single storey building. I have spoken to the Chair, and under Clerk’s delegations I will ask if the Tree 
Surgeon whom has maintained a high standard of work and knows the woodland if he is able to carry out works 
recommended in the report.  

External Audit 

All documents have been emailed to the external auditor, and I am awaiting a response from PK Littlejohn. All public 
rights notices are displayed within the notice board, and on the Council’s website.  
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